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Subject: Minutes of the Meeting with representatives of the panels contesting for the 
elections of QAU Alumni Association.  

A meeting of the representatives of the contesting panels was called on April 25, 2024. 
Representatives of all contesting panels attended the meeting. Prof. Dr. Niaz Ahmad Akhtar, Vice 
Chancellor, Quaid-i-Azam University chaired the meeting. The administration of Quaid-i-Azam 
showed serious concerns that one of the contesting panels is collecting data of alumni by using 
the official logo of Quaid-i-Azam university. The issues related to petitions filled in Ombudsman 
Secretariate were also discussed.  

Following are the main points of meeting: 

1) The administration of Quaid-i-Azam University will thoroughly look into the issues related 
to the constitution of QAU Alumni Association and if required the existing document will 
be rewritten. The elections are postponed till a comprehensive document is prepared and 
approved by the statutory bodies of Quaid-i-Azam University.  
 

2) On the request of alumni, the registration will be reopened, and elections will be withheld 
unless minimum 15% graduates register themselves with the official database of QAU 
Alumni Association.  

 

3) Regarding conduct and new schedule of elections, the administration of Quaid-i-Azam 
university will take approval from Syndicate of university, which is the central governing 
body of Quaid-i-Azam university.   

 

4) The act of using the official logo of Quaid-i-Azam University for collecting personal data of 
alumni by the contesting panels is unlawful. University keeps the right of legal action 
against such unlawful actions. It was clarified that only university administration is 
authorized to collect the data of its graduates for elections. Registration will be reopened 
only on the web link of Quaid-i-Azam University. No one else is authorized to collect data 
of alumni for the elections.  

 

5) Regarding audit of the accounts of previous QAU Alumni Association. The administration 
will conduct the financial audit assessment of the accounts of the previous alumni 
association for its entire period.  

 

The meeting ended with a vote of thanks by the worthy Vice Chancellor. 
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